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As a resident of Timber Lane, living approximately  km from the 130 King St W property,
I'd like to acknowledge the efforts of town staff in reviewing the best use of this property. In
response to the staff report (CS.25.025) for the May 26th council meeting, I’d like to extend
my support for the motion before council which proposes:

An addition to the 2026 budget for the rezoning and development of the site as outlined
in the motion;
Replacement of the 2 outdoor tennis courts, development of a formalized recreational
trail network within the site with formalized parking and formalized access; and
The retention of the two outdoor tennis courts to be leased to the Cameron Shores tennis
Club for a one year period, with subsequent future use of the courts available to all
residents. 

As has been pointed out in previous deputations and comments on the various proposals for
use of this site, this property exists in the midst of a residential area without any designated
open space/park facilities. Proceeding with the site use and development as proposed in the
staff report will ensure appropriate recreational and open space opportunities for this area.

Doug Foster




